Burnaby Tennis Club

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, September 10, 2014
Present      

Lawrence Kumar – Vice President

Barbara Docherty – Junior Development

Glenn Richards – Head Pro

Val Cuthbert – Secretary

Gary Sutherland – Operations Director/Tournament Director 

Mary Flynn – Women’s League Director

Ron Leung, Men’s League Director 
Absent
 David Pel – Treasurer   

George McLachrie – President
Mike Hopkins – Membership Director

Eng Choo, Director at Large

Bev Olson – Social Director

Approval of draft agenda
The Agenda was approved.   

Adoption of the Minutes from July 9th, 2014 and August 13, 2014
The minutes were adopted.     

Previous Action Items 
· A prior motion to purchase a defibrillator by September 1st was not completed.
This action item carried forward to the October Meeting Agenda (Action: George)
· Action: David Y to ask staff to verify identity (i.e. check driver’s licenses) of guests as new Gigasports feature will require members to setup profile of guests.
A schedule is to be set up for staff to check on who is in the bubble on an hourly basis.    

· Jackie Brown volunteered to be the Club News Manager.

· Signage for club membership and rates to be posted.  This was done but pamphlets should be put in a tray outside the door as information for public. Action: David Y.
· The Janitor was asked to remove his personal items from Club. Only club supplies (owned by club) and/or needed for cleaning of club should be kept. Action: David Y.  
· Staff Job Description to be rewritten.  David and Val have completed this.  George to review.    
Office Manager Report 

· No report this month. 
Head Pro Report 

1. Summer Camp Recap 
· 7 straight weeks of camps.

· Almost 100 total participants.

· We may have one more week if the strike continues.

· 10% increase from last year.

· 65% were Burnaby Residents.

2. New Junior Development Dates (Fall 2014)

· October 11, 25

· November 8, 22

· December 6, 20

· Maximum of 30 kids

· Alternate Saturday’s from 3 – 5

3. New adult programs added for the indoor season 
· Ladies/men’s league drill and strategy sessions.  (offering two classes for each group)

· Junior High Performance Training.  (girls group to start shortly)

· 65 and over “Golden Oldies Training Class”.  (A daytime and evening class offered)

· Box ladder for October will be started once the memberships are in.

· A Calcutta will be run.  
Operations Manager Report 

· New sump pump for furnace regarding bubble as it was filled with mud. 
Redirected overflow pipe as water was entering into the bubble.

· Clubhouse furnace fan belt, filter, new temperature control and guarded thermostat, (key) serviced and now under new contract with Johnson Controls.  (There is a 3 year contract) The service was free and is included in the existing contract for the bubble.  There will be a cost savings of approximately 5% on annual heating bill.  New door handle on storage door to furnace, electrical plug cover plate on deck wall, new batteries put in the bubble entrance door, and carriage handle chamber, code reset to the same one.  
· New metal storage container was brought in and is located at the back courts.  It is to be used for scrappers, scorecards, etc.  No other sheds to be bought and placed in new outdoor fenced storage areas.  We can store items with a tarp covering, e.g. Umpire chairs, etc. 

· New metal screen cover on court near blower in 3 sections.

· I cleaned out the groove around the bubble courts; pressure washed and cleaned bubble metal outside entrance. 

· The City is finishing up their improvements for this year.

· The bubble is going up on September 11th if all goes well. Will open for booking later.
· A ballast needs to be purchased.  The cost is approximately $700.00.  The board approved this expenditure. 
· A new entrance light was installed outside the bubble door.  This will give better vision and safety. 
· Court Sweep.  The courts are currently being cleaned 7 times per week.  Gary is looking into whether the club could manage with fewer days.  He also inquired as to whether staff could complete this task.    Action item:  Gary will explore options.

Men’s League Director
Ron will submit a report in February/March 

Ladies League Director 
· Ladies Division 4, Spring League finished in 4th place.

Action item:  Glen will talk to the Division 1 team to find out who the captain is and let Mary know.
· It is important to get information out to club members regarding League Play in January.   New members may not know about league play.   There is a challenge with getting someone to take on the role of captain. 
Action Item:  Mary will discuss with Jackie to get this communicated to the members in a newsletter.   
Action Item:  Mary to ask Jackie if club activities can be outlined in a newsletter.  

Membership Questions 

· Action Item:  Gary will contact the city to see if the club can put up posters at public courts around Burnaby to advertise joining the club. 
· Glenn relayed a request from a Burnaby resident asking if they could join as a summer member and still have the initiation fee waived.   The board approved him doing this but he would need to pay the summer fee at this time.  
· Action Item: Mike to update the Board on the # of member renewals (by type), new members, pay and play, etc. at the next meeting. 
Finance Committee

· Some forecasted expenses did not happen.  Hence, there will be a higher profit than expected.  There will be a statement in mid September.  
Action Item:  Lawrence to present Aug. 31 financial statements at the next meeting. 

· At the member’s meeting in August there was a rule change that allows members to pay and play two times per month. 
· A profile for guests is being created on gigasport.  This will be activated shortly.  A profile will need to be created for every person who is a guest, incl. members.
Other Agenda Items 

· Action Item:  George to explain what the renovation committee is about.
· Rae is retiring mid September.  In the short term, she will train David who will complete the office manager work or he will train staff and assign appropriate tasks to staff.  
Next Meeting 

· Wednesday, October 8th, 2014.  
